	Blissfield Community Schools

2018 19 Regular Meeting
August 13, 2018


	A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday August 13, 2018 in 
the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, Craig Bettis, David Brewer, Bruce Carter, Mike Cole, Vicki Lombard and Tyler Wyse.  Members Absent: None. Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski. Members of the public and press.

 
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Brewer and supported by Abbott to approve the 
August 13, 2018 Regular Meeting Agenda with the switching of the order of items E and F under Items of Business.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Bettis to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2018 Organizational Meeting.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Lombard to approve the minutes of the July 9, 2018 Regular Meeting.
Motion Carried.
It was moved by Wyse and supported by Carter to approve 
payment of the August 2018-19 General Fund bills in the amount of $60,986.10, and the General Fund bills paid since last board meeting of $667,715.83 for a total of $728,701.93. 
Motion Carried.

Board Treasurer Carter presented for consideration to the Board the proposed NEOLA Policy revisions which will be acted upon at the regular meeting in September.
It was moved by Carter and supported by Lombard to approve changing Bylaw 0144.1 whereby the annual Board member stipends will be restored to $600 for President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer and $500 for Trustees.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Abbott and supported by Wyse to accept the bids submitted by Toft Dairy and Perfection Bakeries/Aunt Millies as recommended by Food Service Director, Amy Yates.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Lombard to reject the draft memorandum of agreement for School Resource Officer which was offered by the Village of Blissfield.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Wyse and supported by Abbott to continue down the path to pursue the School Resource Officer with the Village of Blissfield pending further negotiations and additional feedback from Blissfield Community School employees.  The motion was then amended by Brewer to use the term utilized by the board’s attorney changing School Resource Officer to School Police Liaison Officer.
Motion Carried at a vote of 5 to 2.

It was moved by Abbott and supported by Carter to draft a counter memorandum of agreement to be presented to the Village of Blissfield regarding the School Police Liaison Officer.  The motion was then amended by Brewer to include final approval from the Board before presenting to the Village of Blissfield.
Ayes: Abbott, Bettis, Brewer, Cole

Nays: Carter, Lombard Wyse

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to approve the hiring of Rachel Siefert for Elementary teacher (3rd Grade) beginning the 2018-19 school year.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Abbott to approve the hiring of Jennifer Creswell for the position of High School English teacher beginning the 2018-19 school year.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to approve the hiring of Allysin Hoffman for the position of Elementary teacher (DK) beginning the 2018-19 school year.
Motion Carried.

Finance Committee met and discussed modifying/revising the student loan application form, as well as the School Resource Officer.
Policy Committee met and discussed stipends for the Board, School Resource Officer and the updates for NEOLA.

Personnel Committee met and discussed School Resource Officer as well as clerical changes that will take place for the 2018-19 school year.

Resident, Sarah Jacobs spoke to the Board regarding an issue she had last year at the Elementary regarding an interpreter that she requested for Parent Teacher Conferences.  Mrs. Jacobs stated that her meeting with the teacher had run longer than expected and the interpreter that was provided her left due to being scheduled with another parent at that time and felt that was very unprofessional and frustrating.  Mrs. Jacobs would like to see the school provide each family with their own interpreter so that if a meeting does run over, they are not left without anyone to help them finish the meeting in the future.

Mrs. Jacobs also commented on how when she, or other deaf individuals ring the bell to get into the buildings, there is no way for her to hear the click of the door opening or the office telling her to come in.  She has had to wait until and individual walks by and opens the door for her.  

Board President Brewer thanked her for her comments.

Elementary teacher, Linda Mueller informed the Board that Coach Love brought the entire varsity football team over to the 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade playground to spread over 240 bags of mulch so that our custodians did not have to do it. This was such a great help and she wanted to make sure the Board was aware of what a wonderful job they did.

Mrs. Mueller also commented on the security of the district stating in her opinion she felt that when the staff is asked their opinion on this there will probably be a different response from each of the buildings.

Elementary Principal, Michael Valasek also commented on the security of the district stating he feels that one School Police Liaison Officer for the entire district is not enough to cover the 3 buildings, but the Board is heading in the right direction to protect our students, staff and community.

Superintendent Johnson gave a brief report regarding a memorandum from Thrun included in the packet in regards to a case of weapons on a school campus.  
Superintendent Johnson met with Todd Daley in regards to the Elementary gym and possibly removing suspended ceilings, new lightening and air-conditioning.  Due to the extent of the work, a plan needs to be developed by and architect with possible bids going out for next summer to complete the elementary, middle school and high school gym.

The new school year is underway with band camp, fall sports practice, Meet the Team, Royal Rollout, Teacher Welcome Back Luncheon and Open Houses at the Middle School and Elementary buildings.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Bettis to adjourn the meeting at 8:56p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                               _________________________

                                                 Secretary
	Approval of Agenda
Approval of the Organizational and Regular Meeting Minutes
Payment of Invoices
NEOLA Policy Revisions
NEOLA Bylaw Revision
Milk and Bread Bids

Village Memorandum of Agreement for School Resource Officer

Campus Safety and Security

Memorandum of Agreement for School Resource Officer
Personnel

Committee Reports

Public Comments

Superintendent’s Report

Adjournment
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